Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Hextable Parish Council held on 12th May 2014, commencing at 7.30pm at The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair

Councillor D Morris
Councillors
K Varnham, D Russell, C Bower & E Leaver    
In Attendance
Kent County Councillor Robert Brookbank



PCSO Ade Adelaja

15 Members of the public

Parish Clerk

Members to elect a Chairman for the ensuing year

Resolved

that Cllr Kitchener be elected to act as Chairman for the ensuing year.

14/0553

Cllr Russell nominated. Cllr Varnham seconded.



Motion carried.

Cllr Morris read out a statement from Cllr Kitchener accepting the role if he was voted for in his absence

To elect a Deputy Chairman for the ensuing year

Resolved

that Cllr Morris be elected to act as Deputy Chairman for the  
14/0554

ensuing year.


Cllr Russell nominated. Cllr Varnham seconded.



Motion carried.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Cllrs D Kitchener & T Austin
ABSENT
Cllr Manzi & District Councillor B Ayres 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
Change of order of Agenda called for to allow County Councillor Brookbank to speak and then leave for another meeting.

Update from Kent County Councillor. – from Cllr Brookbank 

Grants situation has now changed but Cllrs have not yet been fully briefed on how the new system will work. We get £25,000 for the year to cover highways, capital and personal allocations.
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The proposed changes at Furness School are due to the increased number of children with Autism who need to be accommodated, the children with anti social behaviour and learning difficulties will be moved to other schools. The land and buildings are not being sold for housing.
Cllr Brookbank then took questions from the public

To appoint members to the Standing Committees.

This item was deferred to the next meeting as 3 councillors were not in attendance
MINUTES
Resolved 
that the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 10 March 2014 be 
14/0555
received, agreed and signed 
Proposed by Cllr Morris. Seconded by Cllr Varnham.
Motion Carried.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE CHAIR
The Chairman sent his best wishes but is on holiday and therefore unable to attend tonight. He was happy to have attended the Mayor Making at Swanley Town Council recently, and the Mayor is attendance here tonight. The Annual Parish Meeting was held in April and was very well attended in the Village Hall. The Meeting was well received and very positive.
There is a public meeting at Furness School tonight to discuss the future proposals for the school.
The planning application for Sutton Athletic Football Club at Lower Road was heard recently at SDC and I am pleased to say they got their permission granted.

The planning application for the Birchwood School site will be heard at SDC very soon, Cllr Morris advised she will attending this meeting.

Update from Sevenoaks District Councillors. –from Cllr Morris 

It is a new civic year at the District Council and committees have been decided upon. Cllr Morris remains Chairman of the Licensing Committee and a members of the Standards Board Committee but for the first time is appointed to the Finance Committee.
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES 

Audit & Finance Committee

None given as the next meeting is due to take place in a couple of weeks
Open Spaces Committee

New Christmas lights have now been installed ready for this coming Christmas.
The tree survey on the Avenue of Limes has been received and the Clerk has now asked for quotations to carry out the work that is needed

Quotes have been received for improvements to the entrance at Hextable Park, we will now look for grants to help pay for the works to be completed this year.
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Facilities Committee

The Village Hall toilets are currently being replaced. HPC have had the hall for 6 months now and in that time we have spent £20,000 and received £22,000. This means the refurbishment works are well within budget and at no cost to the residents in their council tax.
Personnel Committee

Staff appraisals have now all been completed, they have all been signed and agreed.
Communications Committee

The Spring newsletter went out in time for the May Fair at Oasis Academy. The whiteboard in the Heritage Centre is now working without leads trailing everywhere and is available for groups to use.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
Roger McInnes, Egerton Avenue asked if any consideration has been given to asking for EEC grants for works such as the improvement to the entrance at Hextable Park. The Clerk will look into these and see if they are available to Parish Councils.
MEMBER QUESTION TIME

None

Members to resolve Annual Return to Audit Commission, Review Internal Control Arrangements & Risk Management.
The Clerk presented and explained the Annual Return
Resolved

that the Annual Return be agreed and signed for return to the Audit

14/0556

Commission.




Cllr Morris proposed. Cllr Russell seconded.




Motion carried. Unanimous
Resolved

that the Annual Review of Internal Control Arrangements is agreed, all

14/0557

processes are working well. Financial Regulations are up to date.




Cllr Morris proposed. Cllr Russell seconded.




Motion carried. Unanimous

Resolved

that the Annual Risk Management has been reviewed and all processes to 
14/0558

avoid risk are managed and regulations are up to date.

Cllr Morris proposed. Cllr Russell seconded.




Motion carried. Unanimous

Members to discuss the proposal to redesignate Furness School from Kent County Council
This item had been discussed earlier during Cllr Brookbanks update – so no further discussion took place
298

Correspondence –Noted

· E-mail received from John Ball, Vice-Chair of Sutton Athletic Football Club with regards to the recent planning application for Lower Road Football Ground.

· Letter received from Rural Age Concern Darent Valley inviting the Chairman to attend their Annual General Meeting on 30th July at 7pm to be held at Cottage Day Centre, Scratchers Lane, Fawkham

· Card received from Dave & Sylvia Firmin, noting their surprise at being nomitated for Freeman of Village  and their thanks to HPC for this honour

· Letter received the Post Office advising the changes to the Post Office in Hextable will begin on 14th May 2014 and the new look Post Office will open on 19th May 2014
Planning Applications 

    SE/14/00725/LDCPR. 116 Claremont Road. Loft conversion


Noted

SE/14/01184/HOUSE. 31 and 33 Egerton Avenue. Demolition of existing single storey side   extension to 31 Egerton and detached garage to 33 Egerton and the construction of a two storey side extension to both properties with additional accommodation within the roof space, balconies and rear dormers






No comment

SE/14/01189/HOUSE. 6 St David’s Road. Demolition of existing garage to incorporate a new garage.









No Comment
Noted
SE/12/01836/FUL. The Village Pharmacy. Change of use of part of the Pharmacy to Dentist facility









Granted

SE/13/03131/FUL. The London Hire Stadium, Lower Road. Installation of fencing to include 3 no. gates to the perimeter of the site. Installation of 2 no.100 seated spectator stands. Installation of 1 no. covered standing terrace. Installation of pitch floodlighting sourced by 6 no. 14m high pylons. Alteration to existing car park to allow for additional car parking spaces.









                     Granted
Progress and Information – All Noted

1 After receiving the latest statement of account for gas consumption at the Heritage Centre the Clerk provided a meter reading and was advised that HPC had a credit of over £500 this has now been refunded to HPC
2 HPC groundsmen have now completed the Spring weed spraying in the centre of the village.
3 All staff appraisals have now taken place
4 Village Hall toilet refurbishment is now well under way and should be completed very soon
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Schedule of Accounts for payment –
 It be noted that:

a. The schedule of accounts paid is £27,657.98
b. The available balances at the Santander Bank

i) In the deposit account as at 12th May 2014: £36.42

ii) In the revenue account as at 12th May 2014: £16,075.34
c. The balance at The Co-Operative Bank as at 2nd May 2014 is £65,715.66
d. The balances at the Nat West

i) In the reserve account as at 1st May 2014: £72,723.43

ii) In the current account as at 1st May 2014: £1,000.00
Resolved

     that based on the attached Schedule “Balance needed in the bank until
14/0559
     09/06/14”, that £4304.77 be transferred from the Co-operative Bank
     to the Santander Bank revenue account to cover anticipated



     expenditure to the next meeting of the Council on 9th June 2014



     Cllr Varnham proposed. Cllr Russell seconded.




     Motion carried.    
The meeting closed at 8.30pm
Chairman                                                
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